
 

 
                                                                                         ‘A Safe Branch from which to Soar’ 

 

Shap CE Primary School - School Council Minutes 

Date: 07.12.21 

Present: CW, MM, JK, SB, SM, LS, EH, TW 

Apologies:  

Agenda: 

1. Children in Need 

2. Litter Picking 

3. Suggestion Box 

4. AOB 

  

1. A very successful day we raised over £170 for BBC Children in Need! 

 

2. We have received 15 free litter pickers from Westmorland Ltd. JK to write a thank you letter in the New Year 

which will include photos of us using the litter pickers. Sienna suggested children going out in classes and 

working in pairs to collect litter around the school grounds. Coco suggests not every class going out on one 

day as the class that goes last has no litter left to pick. School Council have decided that we are going to have 

a class per week. There will be a set day for this. Classes will litter pick every fourth week. The teacher can 

decide on the time that works best for their class on the given day. 

 

Action: Mrs Capstick to speak to Mrs Chappell and other school staff to see which day would be best to 

have as a litter picking day. This will start in the new year. 

 

3. Leotards for gymnastics 

We do have school leotards but we only use them for competition. Possibly need a bigger range of sizes. The 

cost of new ones would be expensive. Where would we get the money from?  

 

Action: CW and SB to get all the leotards out of the PE cupboard and see how many of each size we have. 

From there we can decide if we need new ones or if we just need some different sizes. 

 

School pet 

This has been discussed before at a meeting. Now Mrs Chappell is the headteacher of our school, she likes 

pets so might be keen for the school to have one. MM – she did talk about a school dog when we had a 

meeting with our local MP.  

 

Action: Mrs Capstick to talk to Mrs Chappell about this. 


